
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

ART CLUB IS ON EVERY 
WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON 
 
Open for one and all! Please see Mrs Green to join. We’re in 
the Art Area from after school onwards to about 4:30/5:00pm. 
 

YEAR 12 DRAMA NIGHT 
 
Year 12 Drama Night was a success, with students showing 
off their skills and entertaining the audience thoroughly – well 
done to all involved! 
 

 
 

EXCURSIONS CUT OFF DATE 
 
All payments for Excursions have a cut-off date, which is one 
week prior to the date of the excursion unless otherwise 
advised. No money will be accepted after the cut-off date. 
   

TERRIGAL HIGH STUDENTS MAKE 
A SPLASH 
 
THS Students Keaton Pollington, Skye O’Mara, Mitch 
Clayton, Kye Green, Jack Baker, Jackson O’Mara, Kiara 
Frost and Lilly Egan recently travelled to the SA Aquatic 
Centre to take part in the SLS Australian Pool Rescue 
Championships. 
 
Pool Rescue is an international sport aimed at providing 
lifesavers with skills to enhance their capabilities in events 
such as line throw, fins, manikin carry and tow, rescue 
medley, obstacles and super lifesaver. 
 
There were many PB’s for all our students and top six 
placings. 

 
Australian Championship medals for Keaton, Kye, Jack and 
Kiara - well done. 
 
THS can be very proud of our students’ efforts. 
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     This week’s featured artwork is by 
Annika Trost of Year 10 Visual Arts Elective. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

ACADEMIC AWARDS 
CEREMONY YEAR 11 SPEECH 
 
Hi my name is Sarah and I’m Kaysie. 
 
Two terms down and one to go for our first short but 
intense introduction to senior school life, some of us have 
embraced the new workload and flexible timetable while 
others have found it a lot more challenging than they 
thought. 
 
Year 11 seems to be ending no sooner than it began we 
have completed two preliminary assessment tasks so far, 
the first of which we are acknowledging at this assembly 
today, a selection of year 11 students have had sporting 
success across a variety of sports, one student has been 
selected in the UBS finance Academy while three of our 
students are in the final six weeks of their max potential 
program. 
 
At the end of this term, we will also have our first decision 
to make as year 12 students, which is whether we will drop 
a subject or not so as to lighten our work load for the HSC 
or hold onto them all for the long run. 
 
Many students have also gotten their licenses and are able 
to drive to and from school with figuring out where to park, 
almost as difficult as where to sit a recess and lunch. 
As we come to the end of our time in year 11 we wish the 
year 12’s good luck in their exams and I hope that as 
senior students we can all become closer and more 
prepared for our year 12. 
 
By Sarah Weston & Kaysie Gardner-Harrex. 
 

SCHOOL SECURITY 
 

Is everyone’s responsibility. If you are driving past 
the school and see anything suspicious we urge 
you to contact School Security on 1300 880 021. 
Let’s all band together to stop any building or 
ground vandalism. 

 

REMINDER TO ALL PARENTS 
 

Please ensure your child’s medical details are up 
to date with the front office of the school. If your child has 
medication or an Epi-pen, the school also requires you to 
ensure these items are up kept up to date. 
 
 

 
 

CLINIC PROCEDURE 
 
Some students are unaware that when sick they are to report 
to the front office with a note from the teacher of their current 
class advising they are sick. Some are ringing home instead 
of reporting to the office and therefore their absence is 
recorded as a truancy. If your child does initially ring you 
please check that they report to the office before going home 
so that a record of their attendance can be maintained. 
 

STUDENTS LEAVING SCHOOL 
EARLY (PASS OUTS) 
 
At times throughout the school year, your child may need to 
leave school early for a valid reason. To ensure that your 
child is ready to leave on time, please provide a signed note 
requesting permission to leave which states: 
 
• the christian name and surname of your child and 

their year  
• a valid reason for leaving early 
• the time and date that they are required to leave.  
 
Students should present this note to the Deputy Principals 
Mrs Jenny Bennett or Ms Nicolle Paul prior to the 
commencement of the school day for approval.  
 
On the rare occasion when a note cannot be provided due to 
last minute arrangements, please notify the school in 
advance via a phone call to the school switch - 4384 4677. 
 
When parents arrive at school to collect their child without 
prior notice, some delays are to be expected while the 
request for leave is processed and the student is retrieved 
from their classroom. 
 

STUDENTS WITH ASTHMA 
 
If your child has asthma and even if they rarely require 
ventolin, it is imperative they always have an inhaler on hand 
at school, at sports carnivals and on excursions. Please 
ensure there is always an inhaler in their bag. For hygiene 
reasons, the school does not keep ventolin on hand to share 
between students. 
 



  

 

CAREERS CORNER 
with Ms Bates, your Careers Adviser 
http://www.terrigalhscareers.com/ 

 
The School now has its own career website. Students and 
parents can use this site for a wide range of career 
information. This site is particularly useful for students in the 
senior years; however, other students can access information 
on part time employment while they are still at school. If 
students resister in the "Student Only" area they will be able 
to make use of many of the proformas available. They can 
develop a resume, a cover letter, find out how to act in an 
interview, what to wear for an interview and many other 
things. 
 

 
 
Don’t forget to check out the Terrigal High Careers Facebook 
page. This will have the most up to date information 
regarding Courses, Jobs, Apprenticeships/traineeship, and 
University information.  
 
Work Experience Year 10 
 
Year 10 students should be planning their Work Experience if 
they haven’t already done so. Whilst there is no set date for 
them it is highly advised they participate in this very valuable 
experience before the end of the year. Students were given a 
Work Experience booklet during their Career Classes. If they 
need a form or more information please see Ms Bates in 
Careers! 
 
TAFE Applications for 2019 
 
TAFE Applications are open on the 13th of August. Please 
see Ms Bates for more details. 
 
YEAR 12 
 
UAC Books for year 12 ARE available now!  Year 12 
students will be emailed their UAC PINs Monday 30 July to 
the email address they have registered with 
NESA. Applications for undergraduate study will open 
on Wednesday 1 August. Encourage your Year 12 students 
to apply before early bird applications close at midnight 
on Friday 28 September to avoid the higher processing 
charge. There will also be a workshop coming up on applying 
to University to those wishing to attend.  
 
Nursing School Based Traineeship Opportunity- Year 10 
 
Students who are interested need to see Ms Bates before the 
17th August. 

 

HELLO PARENTS AND STUDENTS 
OVER 16! 
Week 2 of this term happens to be the Australian 'Donate 
Life Week 2018' to encourage all Australians to register 
their organ donation decision and to discuss their 
organ donation decisions with their loved ones. 

Did you know only one in three Australians have joined the 
Australian Organ Donor Register, even though 81% believe 
registration of donation decisions is important? 

Registration is important - 9 in 10 families agree to 
donation proceeding when the deceased is a registered 
organ donor. This drops to just 52% where the deceased 
was not registered and the family had no prior knowledge. 

More than 1,400 Australians are today on wait lists for a 
life-saving or life-transforming transplant. If you are willing 
to one day save lives by becoming an organ and tissue 
donor, please register and discuss your decision with your 
family and friends. 

Registering is really easy and takes 30 seconds.  Simply 
visit: www.donatelife.gov.au and click on 'Join the Donor 
Register' and have your medicare card details handy. You 
should do this even if you have already 'ticked the box' on 
your drivers licence application because some of this data 
has not moved over to the register. 

We hope that you never need a transplant or will ever be in 
the situation where your organs may become available to 
donate, but if we ALL get on board, it improves outcomes 
for ALL Australians. 

Many, many thanks. 

Dale Massie 

HSIE Teacher 

 
 
 

http://www.terrigalhscareers.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Terrigal-High-School-Careers-314038255643654/
http://enews.uac.edu.au/t/r-l-jjgqlt-huhydhurui-o/
http://enews.uac.edu.au/t/r-l-jjgqlt-huhydhurui-b/
http://enews.uac.edu.au/t/r-l-jjgqlt-huhydhurui-b/
http://www.donatelife.gov.au/


 
 
 
 
 

TERRIGAL HIGH SCHOOL SUPPORTS THE “DOING IT FOR OUR 
FARMERS” DRIVE 
 
Terrigal High School you are amazing! What a fantastic response to week 1 of our DOING IT FOR THE FARMERS drive. We 
boxed up over 1000 food items and over 200 toiletries as well as over 200 litres of water to go to our farming families in crisis. 
Your generosity has been wonderful and already we are helping to make a difference. This week these items have gone out to 
Tamworth and special hampers were also make up for the 6 families that make up the school community of Tambar Springs 
which is 100 km outside of Gunnedah. An ex-student of Terrigal High is a teacher at the school so this connection is also a 
special one. More donated food toiletries and water is going to Singleton. 
 
Week one’s results saw Year 9 being our most generous year group on 265 items. Go year 9!!! 
Year 10 were on 92 items, year 8 on 206 items, so not far behind the winners. 
Year 11 were on 113 items and year 7 on 185 items. Year 12 are on 100 items. 
Don’t forget we will continue our drive for our Aussie legend farmers every Friday.  
Check our Facebook page for pictures of your great efforts so far! 



 



 

SMILES PROGRAM 
Simplifying Mental Illness plus Life Enhancement Skills 

 
A School Holiday program for 8-12 year olds, who have a family member 
experiencing a mental health problem  (Specifically schizophrenia, bipolar 
disorder, depression or anxiety) 
 
 
When: 3 day Programme - Tuesday 9th, Wednesday 10th and Thursday 11th October 

2018 
9am - 3pm daily 

 

Where: Erina Trust Hall, Karalta Road Erina.  
 
 
The SMILES Program is designed to achieve: 

 
♥ Increased ability to cope effectively 
♥ A new freedom for self expression 
♥ Development of creativity 

♥ Reduction in feelings of isolation 
♥ Increase in self-esteem 
♥ ……  and much more! 

 
 

This is achieved through: 
♥ Education about mental illness 
♥ Artwork & music 
♥ Peer support 
♥ Interactive exercises 
♥ Relaxation exercises 
♥ Problem solving 

 
This all takes place in a fun-filled, supportive and 

caring atmosphere. 
 

Internationally recognised as best practice by 
the American Journal of Orthopsychiatry  

(Accepted Apr 2003, published Jul 2004). 
 

 
Co-facilitated by: 

Parramatta Mission Family & Carer Mental Health Program with  
Mary Cesca, COPMI Health Education Officer 

 
 

Contact for further information & to register: 
Mary Cesca or Ruth Phelan COPMI, NSW Health 

Ph: (02) 43047878   

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

UPCOMING EVENTS 
& SENIOR ASSESSMENT TASKS 
 
 
August 17th Year 12 Legal Studies Assessment Task 4 

(Shelter) due 
 
August 20th Year 12 Textiles Major Project due 
 
August 29th  Year 11 Excursion B Streetsmart 
 
September 3rd  Year 11 SLR Task 3 
 Year 12 Aboriginal students UAC talk – Uni of 

Newcastle 
 
September 4th  Business Studies AT2 Business Plan (SME) due 
 
September Year 11 Final Course Examination 
5th – 21st 
 
September 25th  TSP Ice Skating 
 
September Duke of Ed Gold Walk 
26th – 28th  
 
September 28th  Dance Spectacular 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 
YEAR 7 
 
Belle Armitage, Carla Barnes, Eva Barrett, Kai Avis, Luca 
Baldwin, and Zane Archer 
 

YEAR 8 
 
Bronte Ayres, Cushla Alpen, and Georgie Bailey 
 

YEAR 9 
 
Ashlee Barlow, Emily Hancock, Finn Barlow, Holly Ayres, and 
Samuel Altuneg 
 

YEAR 10 
 
Alice Aitkin and Lachlan Andrew 
 

YEAR 11 
 
Evie Baldwin and William Akhurst 
 

YEAR 12 
 
Haylee Adamson, Isabella Barbera 
 
 


